From: RevisionRequest
Sent: Wednesday, May 13, 2009 3:05 PM
To: TAC and Others; PRS; RMS and others; COPS and Others; 1 2004 ROS and Others; WMS and Others
Cc: Kahn, Bob; Seely, Chad; Hobbs, Kristi; Anderson, Troy
Subject: ERCOT's Internal Review Process for Revision Requests

On February 17, 2009, the ERCOT Board of Directors approved Protocol Revision Request (PRR) 799, ERCOT CEO Approval of NPRRs and SCRs Prior to Posting on MIS, which revised the ERCOT Protocols to mandate an ERCOT CEO determination of NPRRs and SCRs that impact system functionality for the Nodal market prior to posting them on the Market Information System (MIS).  On March 5, 2009, the Technical Advisory Committee approved Operating Guide Revision Request (OGRR) 220, Synchronization with PRR799, ERCOT CEO Approval of NPRRs and SCRs Prior to Posting on MIS, which synchronized the Operating Guides with PRR799 to require an ERCOT CEO determination before NOGRRs can be posted on the MIS.  In keeping with the spirit of PRR799 and OGRR220, ERCOT will update its internal business processes to identify revision requests that have the potential to impact Nodal resources, systems, schedule and/or budget.  

Effective immediately, ERCOT will proceed with the CEO Review process as follows.  For all PRRs, SCRs, and OGRRs as well as any other market guide revision requests that may have any Nodal impact, ERCOT will file comments with ERCOT CEO determination results to be considered within the stakeholder process.  ERCOT will use its best efforts to file ERCOT CEO determination comments prior to the first consideration of the revision request in the stakeholder process.  However, ERCOT’s failure to do so will not limit it from filing any future comments on revision requests.  [Note: Pursuant to PRR799 and OGRR220, the ERCOT CEO determination for NPRRs, SCRs and NOGRRs is required prior to posting on the MIS.]

ERCOT management believes that this step is necessary to avoid initiating tasks which will interfere with the success of the Nodal program and the Texas Nodal Market Implementation Date.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions regarding ERCOT’s new internal business process related to revision requests.

Thanks,

Kristi J. Hobbs
Manager, Market Rules & Stakeholder Support
Electric Reliability Council of Texas, Inc.
khobbs@ercot.com
512.248.6730 (office)
512.633.5247 (cell)
